

# NORWOOD RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

**Held at 33 Queen St, Norwood**

**On Wednesday, May 13, 2020**

Present: Chris Francis, Tom Smith, Ian Radbone, Rowena Dunk, Alison Wood

Meeting commenced at 7:45pm.

## **Previous minutes:**

The minutes from the previous committee meeting were accepted as a true and factual record by those committee members that were present.

Matters arising:

Community noticeboard has been tidied up.

## **Treasurer report:**

- \$22 received from Council for noticeboard key deposit.
- Rotary cheque still not cashed – need to chase up so we can close old account.

## **Correspondence:**

- Letter sent to Steven Marshall about DPTI.
- Letter sent to council re Beulah Rd development.
- Cityplan 2030 – Tom to follow up and complete survey.

## **Website upgrade/revamp:**

- Content should be expanded e.g. include important local events.
- Tom to circulate link to test site when drafted.

## **COVID-19:**

- A Facebook post about neighbourly care and entertainment options was posted by Chris and Tom.
- Government declared relaxation stages to be publicised on noticeboard/Facebook/Website
- Chris to draft a letter to the Premier acknowledging the government's handling of the crisis.

## **2020 Meetings:**

- Chris & Ian attended a Zoom meeting with Greg Crafter re his petition on the George St intersection. A follow up with the Mayor led to a letter from him to Greg explaining the decisions made.

- Chris attended a Zoom meeting with KRA/KTRA/SPRA re initiating a survey on the planning code. Decision was NOT to proceed. Chris has drafted our own version together with KRA's email. Tom to put this on Facebook and send out to our email list.
- Suggested regular meetings with other resident associations (KRA, KTRA etc) and/or request the option to attend each other's meetings.
- AGM to be held in July providing it is permitted by SA Government. Ian's greening/verge topic still planned to be presented at the AGM. Ian announced he would stand for President and others confirmed re-standing for the committee.

**Newsletter:**

- Ian to manage this – suggestion is email/online only and to be monthly.
- Ian and Chris to circulate sample newsletters.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, 10<sup>th</sup> May at Alison's.

Meeting closed at 9:45pm